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St Francis Xavier Primary School 
Newsletter 
Monday 16th June 2025 

Term 2 Week 9 

 

P.O. Box 2027 
Ballarat East VIC 3354 

Phone: 5331 6311 
 

Email: principal@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au   

/// 

 

Term 2 (11 weeks) 
Mon 21st Apr – Fri 4th Jul 

 

Wednesday 18th June 
Yr 2 & 5 Swimming Lessons 

 

Webinar: Digital Media 
Literacy & Safety (Part II) 

7.30pm-8.30pm 
 

Thursday 19th June 
Last day for Book Club  

Issue 4 orders 
 

Friday 20th June 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

1EM 
 

GWR Netball @ Selkirk 
Stadium 

 

  Interschool Sport (Yr 6)  
at SFX 

 

Sat 21st/Sun 22nd June 
Year 4 Sacrament of 

Eucharist 
 

Tuesday 24th June 
Year 6 Travel Expo 

 

Wednesday 25th June 
Yr 2 & 5 Swimming Lessons 

 

GWR Football at C.E. Brown 
Reserve, Wendouree 

 

Friday 27th June 
2.40pm Assembly  

led by FGJ 
 

Tuesday 1st July 
School Music Showcase 

6pm in school gym 
FGJ, 1GT, 2RR, 3GD, 4LK, 

5CC and 6PB 
  

Wednesday 2nd July 
Yr 2 & 5 Swimming Lessons 

 

School Music Showcase 
6pm in school gym  

FTW, 1EM, 2MH, 3JT, 4KB, 
5QM and 6MM 

 

Thursday 3rd July 
School Music Showcase 

6pm in school gym 
FLP, FBO, 1JS, 2TS, 3LL, 4JS, 

5ZP and 6ZA 
 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 

 
 

Dear families, 

Education has been a prominent topic in the media recently, with a renewed focus on “back-

to-basics” teaching, structured learning programs, and classroom standards making 

headlines. In light of this, I thought it timely to share a little about our current learning and 

teaching approach at Saint Francis Xavier. 

At our school, we prioritise direct and explicit instruction as a foundation for student success. 

Our mornings are dedicated to core learning—literacy, numeracy, and religious education—

making the most of students' prime concentration time. In the afternoons, we shift to 

inquiry-based learning, where students explore and apply their knowledge in a more open-

ended approach. When we add to this our specialist programs including, the Arts, Physical 

Education, Technology, Science and Auslan, our children certainly approach learning in many 

creative ways. 

We make every minute of the school day count and maintain high expectations for every 

student. These expectations are not just about academic performance, but also about effort, 

behaviour, and personal growth. By closely monitoring student progress, we are able to 

provide timely support when it’s needed—challenging work but deeply rewarding for our 

educators. 

You might wonder, how can I support this learning at home? The answer is simpler than you 

might think: 

 Support homework routines. Encourage your 

child to complete tasks promptly and take 

pride in their efforts. 

 Talk about learning. Show interest in what 

your child is learning. Ask open-ended 

questions, celebrate their progress, and focus 

on the positives of their day. 

 Punctuality matters. Having your child at 

school by 8:45am gives them time to settle in 

and prepare for a smooth start to the day. By 9:00am, we’re ready to dive into 

learning without delay. 

We are incredibly proud of the dedicated staff who bring their passion and professionalism to 

our classrooms every day. Our students continue to impress us with their enthusiasm, 

curiosity, and achievements. When it comes to learning and teaching at Saint Francis Xavier, 

we are truly kicking goals. 
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Friday 4th July 
No Assembly 

 

Last day of term 2 
3.15pm finish  

(to be confirmed) 
 

Term 3 (9 weeks) 
Mon 21st Jul – Fri 19th Sep 

 

Friday 25th July 
Start of Term Mass 

 

Friday 1st August 
2.40pm Assembly led by FLP 

 

Friday 8th August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

1GT 
 

Friday 15th August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

2MH 
 

Catholic Primary Schools 
Athletics at Llanberris 

(selected students from  
Yr 3/4/5/6) 

 

Mon 18th – Fri 22nd Aug 
Book Week 

 

Friday 22nd August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 3LL 

 

Division Basketball at Selkirk 
Stadium (selected students 

from Yr 5 & 6) 
 

Friday 29th August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 4JS 

 

Interschool Sport (Yr 5/6) -
 venue to be confirmed 

 

Friday 5th September 
Fathers’ Day/Special 

Friends’ Liturgy  
 

Thursday 11th September 
Division Athletics at 
Llanberris (qualified 

students from Yr 3/4/5/6 
from event in Week 4) 

 

Friday 12th September 
2.40pm Assembly led by 5ZP 

 

Friday 19th September 
12.40pm Assembly led by 

FBOK 
Term 4 (11 weeks) 

Mon 6th Oct – Fri 19th Dec 
 

Friday 10th October 
Start of Term/Mercy Day 

Mass  
 

Friday 17th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

FTW 
 

Friday 24th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

6MM 

 
 
 

God bless, 
 
 
 
 

Mark Hogbin 

 
 
Senior School Camps 

Our Year 4 and Year 6 students have enjoyed action packed 

camps this week. From hiking and canoeing to visiting the MCG 

and Melbourne Markets, they really have had a busy time. Thank 

you to our staff who worked so hard to ensure the safety and 

wellbeing of all students. Thank you to all Parents and Carers 

who entrusted us with your children over an extended time, and 

of course, thank you to our students who participated so 

willingly in all planned events. Well done! 

 

Sacrament of First Eucharist 

We wish our Year 4 students well as they prepare to receive the sacrament of First Eucharist 

next weekend. You have been preparing for this very special time and you are now ready to 

come to the table of the Lord. Well done children! 

 
AUSLAN 

As part of the St Francis Xavier semester reports, families will receive an update on their 
child’s learning in Auslan.  

 
Within the Auslan report, families can expect to receive;  
 

 an overview of semester one learning. This will be in the form of a short paragraph, 
explaining the elements of Auslan that were the learning focus for semester one. 

 

 A statement that reflects your child's level of achievement. This will be in the form of 
a five point scale,  

o Starting to work towards level 
o Working towards level  
o Working at level 
o Working above level 
o Working well above level 

 
Alongside the semester reports, your child also shares their learning in Auslan twice yearly at 
student led conferences, via seesaw (where applicable). 

 
The delivery of Auslan at St Francis Xavier follows a 'Teachers as Co-learners' model. As the 
title suggests, our teachers are also learners and are supported by our Language Assistant 
and Auslan expert, Chantelle Stacey. Chantelle works alongside both teachers and students 
through the Teachers as Co-Learners program, ensuring the Auslan curriculum is delivered 
accurately and in a culturally appropriate way. 
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Friday 31st October 
Junior Sports Day 

All Foundation-Year 2 
students 

 

Monday 3rd November 
Pupil free day 

 

Tuesday 4th November 
Melbourne Cup Public 

Holiday 
Pupil free day 

 

Friday 7th November 
No Assembly 

 

Friday 14th November 
No Assembly 

 

Friday 21st November 
No Assembly 

 

Mon 24th – Wed 26th Nov 
Year 5 Camp 

 

Thursday 18th December 
Final 2025 day for students 

SFX MUSIC SHOWCASE 

Throughout this term, our students have been working with incredible focus and enthusiasm 
during their music sessions—learning songs, reading music, composing, playing instruments, 
and coming together as class ensembles. We’re very excited to share our learning with you! 
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🌟Support Gemma in ‘Dancing With Our Stars’! 🌟 
 

We are incredibly proud to share again that our very own Miss Johnson has bravely stepped up to take part in this 
year’s ‘Dancing With Our Stars’ - a wonderful fundraising event run by the Ballarat Foundation.  
 

This community initiative raises vital funds to support those experiencing hardship across our region. Every dollar 
raised goes toward creating brighter futures through local food programs, education support, mental health services 
and more. 
 

To help Gemma reach her fundraising goal, she’s running an exciting Raffle - and she’d love your help! 
 

Tickets are just $5 each or 3 for $10 
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First Prize: 6 premium tickets in a Superbox to a spectacular live ice performance at Rod Laver Arena on Sunday, 
20th July at 2:00 PM (please note: food and drinks are not included) 
Second Prize: 4 premium tickets in a Superbox to a spectacular live ice performance at Rod Laver Arena on Sunday, 
20th July at 2:00 PM (please note: food and drinks are not included) 
Third Prize: A $200 voucher for Jericho Road Clothing 
This is a fantastic opportunity to support a great cause and go in the running to win some incredible prizes.  
 

Scan the QR code on our posters around the school or visit the link below to purchase your tickets today!  
 

https://rafflelink.com.au/dwos-gemma  
 

Let’s rally behind Miss Johnson as she takes to the stage and helps make a lasting difference in our community.  
 

Thank you for your generous support!  
 

 
 

https://rafflelink.com.au/dwos-gemma
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Religious Education News 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday June 15, 2025      The Most Holy Trinity (Year C) 
Gospel: John 16:12-15  
Jesus said to his disciples: “I have much more to tell you, but now it would be too much for you to bear. When, 
however, the Spirit comes, who reveals the truth about God, he will lead you into all the truth. He will not speak on 
his own authority, but he will speak of what he hears and will tell you of things to come. He will give me glory, 
because he will take what I say and tell it to you. All that my Father has is mine; that is why I said that the Spirit will 
take what I give him and tell it to you.”  (Gospel passage taken from Good News Translation) 
 

Gospel reflection 
This story is part of Jesus’ farewell conversation to the disciples before he dies on the cross.Jesus tells the disciples 
that after he has gone, the Holy Spirit will guide them. The Holy Spirit will show the disciples what they must do and 
what they must say in Jesus’ name. 
 

Who teaches you and guides you? Teachers, parents, friends and family all teach us and guide us. There is only one 
God, but Catholic Christians believe God is made up of three parts: the Father, the Son and the Holy Spirit. This is 
what we call the Trinity. Trinity means three- we are reminded of the Trinity every time we pray when we make the 
Sign of the Cross. 
 

This relationship of the Father, Son and Spirit is a relationship where all are together but each is also different. This is 
a bit like our families – we might have parents, sisters and brothers, aunts and uncles, nieces and nephews, cousins 
and grandparents. Whatever the size of our family, we know there are different people in our family who have 
different relationships and jobs, but we are still only one family with them. We are all connected through our family 
bond. We are also part of one big global family that includes everyone in the world. We are all God’s children. We 
are all special, and even though we are all different, we are all equally important. We are all called to care for one 
another and for the earth that we live in. We believe that Jesus’ promise to the disciples – that the Holy Spirit would 
be with them and guide them – is still true for all of us today and for all people after us. The Holy Spirit can guide us 
to do what is right and to use our talents in the best way to help others.   
 

Our Challenge: Let us all do our best this week to listen to and love God the Father, Son and Holy 
Spirit and try to live as God asks us to. (Adapted from CAFOD Website) 

 
 

Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader 
 

Wellbeing News 
 
Child Safe Standard 9: Physical and online environments promote safety and wellbeing while minimising the 
opportunity for children and young people to be harmed. 
 

“In a world where you can be anything, be kind!” What an amazing quote we have access to. 
 

Kindness must be an intentional act and we must build opportunities for our students here at St. Francis Xavier 
Primary School to engage in acts of kindness. We also must make sure that they also know what it is like to have 
someone treat them in a kind way as well. This is so they understand what behaviours to copy and why being kind is 
so significant in people’s lives. 
 

This means that as adults, whether that be a parent or teacher, we are in charge of modelling that kindness first. 
Some examples could include: giving a genuine compliment to someone, letting someone with only a few items at 
the supermarket go ahead in the check-out line (time permitting of course) or helping someone carry something 
when you see they are truly struggling. This also could mean reassuring your child that they will be better in 
themselves if they invite their whole class to their birthday party, instead of choosing a select few (cost permitting of 
course). 
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In the past I have listened to a Podcast titled ‘A Call Across the Pond; Transforming Relationships at School, at Home 
and Beyond’. Tara and Vicky had one episode named ‘The Simplicity of Kindness’ and I highly recommend you have a 
listen! The ladies discuss how we can create a space for children to communicate with kindness. They also ask the 
question, How do we lay a foundation for them to have kind, meaningful and productive interactions which develop 
character and contribute to healthy relationships? 
 

Genuine kindness is one of the most serious virtues in developing a good character in our students at SFX. Let’s have  
a go at beginning a Kindness Revolution! 
 
Sending cheers your way, 
 
 
 
 
 

  Gemma Johnson, Wellbeing Leader  
 

Sport/Physical Education News 
 

Regional Netball 
Good luck to our Girls A netball team made up of Sophie B, Margot C, Abbey D, Elly K, Audrey L, Evie S, Zara T, Asha T 
& Marli W who will be playing in the Greater Western Region Netball finals at Selkirk Stadium this Friday. We know 
that you will represent our school and yourselves with pride and continue to play with great energy and fun! 
 

2025 SFX SPORTS DATES 
Term 2: 

 Week 9 - Friday June 20th - GWR Netball @ Selkirk Stadium 
 Week 9 - Friday June 20th - Interschool Sport (Yr 6) @ SFX 
 Week 10 - Wednesday June 25th - GWR Football @ C.E. Brown Reserve, Wendouree 

 
Term 3: 

 Week 4 - Friday August 15 - Catholic Primary Schools Athletics @ Llanberris (selected students from Yr 
3/4/5/6)  

 Week 5 - Friday August 22 - Division Basketball @ Selkirk Stadium (selected students from Yr 5 & 6) 
 Week 6 - Friday August 29 - Interschool Sport (Yr 5/6) - TBC 
 Week 8 - Thursday September 11 - Division Athletics @ Llanberris (Qualified students from Yr 3/4/5/6 - from 

event in Wk 4)  

 
SFX Football Jumpers, Singlets & Netball dresses/bibs 
If you have any SFX Football jumpers, singlets or netball dresses/bibs at home could you please return them to 
Mr Down or Mr Carroll or drop them into the office. 
 
Have an awesome week. 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator 

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au


 
St. Francis Xavier Primary School is a Child Safe School called to action through Gospel values and Mercy tradition. 
Through the mission of Jesus within the Mercy tradition, we are called to action in pursuing fullness of life for all.         8. 

 

 

P&F News 
 
 

Hot Lunches 
Please note, Flexischools have made an update when you order Hot Lunches, you can now select if your child has 
any allergies and it will print on your child’s label, please ensure that you use this function when placing your child’s 
lunch order. 
  
Hot Chocolates 
First break every Monday Term 2 & Term 3 
$1.50 for a Hot Chocolate & Marshmallow 
Thank you to our Volunteers this week – Please sign up to volunteer if you are able – we rely on Volunteers to be 
able to run this for the children 
  
Uniform Shop 
Our Second Hand Uniform shop is always open, please see the office staff if you wish to have a look at any items in 
our Second Hand Uniform shop, or reach out to a member of our P&F to help you with any of your Uniform needs. 
Did you know that all items are $5 with the exception of woollen jumpers, tunics, coats and bags which are $10. 
We will be opening the second hand uniform shop up again on a regular basis coming soon! 
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 Attachments 
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ASSEMBLY AWARDS    13th June    Hosted by 2TS    Theme: Excellence 
We show our personal best. 

 

FLP Hudson Worn and Laila Jennings 4JS Max Miller and Oliver Downes  

FGJ Finn Tongs & Kenzie Wilson 4LK Thomas Hiscock and Charlize Simpson 

FBO’K 
Winston Broadbent and Hadley 
Bucknall 

4KB Jagger van Langevelde & Charlotte Porter 

FTW Maya Ryan and Evie Edgar 5CC Grace Hocking and Logan Psimaris 

1JS Sophia Sammi & Tex Olszewski 5ZP Emily Bone & Sophie McNeill 

1EM 
Scottie Toohey and Harper 
Gilbertson  

5QM Evie Speirs & Chloe Wilson 

1GT Hadley Cheesman and Jasper Govan 6PB YEAR 6 @ CAMP NO AWARDS 

2RR Ruby Miles and Rupert Veal  6ZA YEAR 6 @ CAMP NO AWARDS 

2MH Polly Meade and Elizabeth Kelly 6MM YEAR 6 @ CAMP NO AWARDS 

2TS 
Elliot Fulcher & Polly O’Loughlin 
Hudson McKay (Week 7) 

EE Flossie Bourke and Charlie Johnson (Yr 1) 

3LL 
Banjo Nicholson 
Harper Gull 

PA 
Emily Bone and Sienna Morton for their 
excellence in their showcase preparation 

3JT Judd Boyd and Bryn Glab  VA Violet Toohey and Lachie Purtell (3DG) 

3DG Edie GIles and Patrick Robinson  PE Charlie Ryan & Ada Mason 

  
Tch Alina Osciak & Jack Hingston (1EM) 

Principal’s Award:  Ivy Miller (FGJ) for displaying an excellent attitude towards dealing with a recent injury. 

 
 
 
 
 
 


